Ka %.iti Cq)ﬁlst

12 July 2022

Request for Official Information responded to under the Local Government and Official
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) (the Act) — reference: OIR 2122-301

| refer to your information request we received on 21 June 2022 for the following:

I am interested in any plans for the future of Huia St (Waikanae), particularly in terms
of road widening, extension, alignment change, surface upgrade or markings/signing.

Please provide any copies of any related plans; or decisions for work to proceed or
intended future work.

Council response regarding your request

Council has identified a notional link road between Hadfield Road and Huia Street and is
progressing the securing of this future link. The notional link road can be found on map 20 at
the link below:

https://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/media/vg3b0ek1/dp-map2-overlays-historic-infra-districtw.pdf

Please note that the exact line of the link road is likely to differ from that shown on the map as
the notional link signals an intent to provide a connection, rather than a confirmed alignment.

Council has identified funding for construction of the link road through the Long-Term Plan,
and this is programmed for funding after 2038.

To support the connection, it is recognised that Huia Road would need to be upgraded,
however there are currently no funding commitments to undertake this work. It is not
anticipated that this would require a realignment of the road and that any works would be
undertaken within the existing 20m road reserve. Any additional land required would be
identified during the design stage of any future proposals.

More localised improvements to support development would be considered at the time that a
resource consent pre application or application process is discussed with, or is being
assessed, by Council. Renewals of surfacing, line marking, signage and other assets will be
undertaken as these assets reach the end of their useful life cycles.
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Yours sincerely

Sean Mallon
Group Manager Infrastructure Services
Te Kaihautu Ratonga Pakiaka





